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SANTA ANA COLLEGE

Institutional Effectiveness and Assessment Committee
Minutes of February 25, 2009 

The mission of Santa Ana College is to be a leader and partner in meeting the intellectual, cultural, technological, workforce and economic development needs of our diverse community. Santa Ana College prepares students for transfer, employment, careers and lifelong intellectual pursuit in a dynamic learning environment.

Members Present: Paul Foster, Norm Fujimoto, Ray Hicks, Bonnie Jaros, Jeff McMillan, Nga Pham, Maria Sugrañes, Sharon Whelan, John Zarske
I. Approval of Minutes of December 3, 2008—The minutes of December 3, 2008 were approved as written.
II. Strategic Plan Workgroup Reports—The Vision Theme I workgroup met on February 11 and documented completion or good progress on IA and ID. Bonnie is awaiting responses regarding the STEM grants. Three sub-groups of Vision Theme IVC met. Norm will hold meetings for follow-up on IV A,B, and C. The Vision Theme VI workgroup is meeting February March 5. Bonnie has also requested a report from the Environmental Committee, which will be included in VIB.
III. Accreditation: Our Next Steps—Since both SAC and SCC have been placed on Warning, a Follow-Up Report, followed by a team visit, is required by October 15, 2009 for five recommendations: one for each college and three for the district. So that input may be received from the district and both colleges and so the reports submitted by the colleges are in perfect alignment, Chancellor Hernandez has established a Steering Committee. To that end, there are five workgroups, one for each recommendation; each will report regularly to the Steering Committee. At the board meeting of February 23, a presentation was made explaining all the recommendations and the process for resolution. The board voiced their commitment to working toward complete resolution of the recommendations, especially the one related to the Board of Trustees self-assessment. The workgroup related to this recommendation has met, and an action plan will be presented. In addition, Dr Barbara Beno, President of ACCJC, will be presenting a workshop on the subject of good practices for governing boards. Thereafter, accreditation will be agendized on every board meeting up to submission of the report. The workgroup for the SAC recommendation related to planning and budget will be meeting February 26, 2009. (Note: The document with the recommendations is available.)
IV. TLC Report—Bonnie reported that the TLC will be participating in Faculty Development and juxtaposing activities with the basic Skills Initiative Strand C (Faculty development) activities. Currently the TLC is sponsoring the “45-Minute How to…” Several departments have availed themselves of the opportunity to have faculty development brought to their department meetings; these include Reading, History, Library, SCE, Geography/Economics, Anthropology/Sociology/Women’s Studies, Chemistry, Paralegal, Speech, Math, Art. The TLC will also discuss August Flex activities. A small sub-group will be formed at the next TLC meeting to discuss a Survey of Faculty, Flex and other issues pertinent to faculty development. The TLC will also discuss how to make the CLI more prominent.
V. Budget Report—Paul and Jeff reported that the college has cut $5 million since May 2008; we will have expended 54% through 1/31/10; enrollment is up 2.2% in head count and 4-5% in FTES. Paul and Jeff, co-chairs of the Budget Committee, and Ray, Co-chair of BAPR, are working on getting the numbers into a more user-friendly format so that it is clear what drives revenue and benefits of expenditures. Ray will also look into the question posed to Peter Hardash, co-chair of BAPR, regarding allocation models of other multi-college districts.
VI. Governance: College Policies—An initial discuss occurred regarding clarifying the policy for Interim Administrative Positions for SAC that does not conflict with district ARs or hamper the college president to act expeditiously if needed. The draft disseminated was meant to initiate discussion. The intention is to clarify policies so that there may be a record. Several issues were discussed regarding the draft; as a result, Jeff and Bonnie will rework the draft and bring it back to the next meeting. It is also clearly understood that if any draft policy is approved by this committee, this is only a recommendation to President’s Cabinet.
VII. Diversity Plan—This item was deferred. Clarification is needed prior to responding to the ACCJC Recommendation for the Midterm Report, due October 2011.
VIII.  Other—The Environmental Committee Report is pending.
Note: The IE&A Committee welcomes Paul Foster, VP Administrative Services!
The next meeting will be held March 11, 2009 from 2:00-4:00 pm in A-105.
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